From: Krystle Bach

To: Granado, Rafael
Subject: 1100 West Avenue - Support for the Mondrian South Beach Hotel
Date: Tuesday, May 28, 2024 11:11:13 AM

You don't often get email from krystlebach@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Dear Rafael and to whom it may concern,

| am a Miami Beach resident and am writing to provide my FULL SUPPORT of the Mondrian South
Beach Hotel.

The Mondrian Hotel is an asset to the community. | visit the hotel on weekends, attend happy hour, dine
at the restaurant, visit the spa, and consider the Mondrian an amenity for the neighborhood. | have never
experienced any issue with the hotel or its guests.

While | was visiting Miami Beach, prior to moving here as a full time resident, | would stay at the hotel. It
was the views and location that made me fall in love with West Avenue!

| am thrilled to have the hotel on the street as a place for friends and family to stay when they visit.
Having a hotel in the area is incredibly convenient and the Mondrian is a wonderful establishment.

Please pass this letter along to the Planning Board and Commission relating to 1100 West Avenue.
Thank you for your attention and thank you for keeping our city safe and beautiful!

Very best,
Krystle Bach

Krystle Bach

900 West Avenue, Apt 1519
Miami Beach, FL 33139
krystlebach@gmail.com
917-565-4857

Krystle Bach
917-565-4857
KrystleBach@gmail.com
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